

The Misconsin Early Mustangers

"A FEW TO PRESERVE THE BEST"

Oct. 20, 1980

"The Feedbag"

Dear Mustangers,

These cold winds are telling us that the time has come to bed down the ponys for another Winters rest. It really hurts in a way. Sort of like saying goodbye to an old friend for awhile. Sure is a darn shame the cars weren't rust and accident -proof.

THE MEETING Sept. 29, 1980

Under oil business; Our business cards were handed out to those present at the meeting. New copies of the roster were handed out. We should be handing out a copy of the list of firms offering us discounts at the next meeting. Paul Fisher gave a report on the club jackets. We voted on style and markings, and are now waiting for the artwork to be completed. Order blanks will be available at the next meeting. Bob Beauparland was elected Activities Coordinator for our club. All future plans and activities will be cleared through Bob.

New business: Bob Zimmermann, Norm Kadow and Dick Doria are going to set up the details for our proposed Dinner/Meeting in February of 1981. New members and guests were introduced to the group.

Bob Zimmermann gave a mouth watering report of Mustang club activity and car availability in the Greensborough (sp?) N.C. area. He related stories of many nice cars which were for sale, including prices. Good work Big Z.

THE TRIP Oct. 11-12, 1980

On an overcast Morning six Mustangs left Wauwatosa S & L on 27th and College. We were joined by an additional three at I-43 and Brown Deer Road. Although the day was cool it cleared up somewhat as we headed North. The Fall colors were really at their peak. Much attention was given us as we made our way toward Algoma, which was the site of our lodging for the night. We had one incident on the way up, which thank God wasn't worse. Dick and Barb Strack's beautiful "Black Pony" was bumped in the back by some characters who weren't watching the road. Luckily the bumper took most of the damage. After checking in to our motels, we made the trip to Peninsula State Park. At the park; the scenery was fantastic, the air was cold, the wind was 40 MPH an THE TOWER WE CLIMBED WAS SHAKING. (you had to be there) On the way back from the park we stopped for apples and then for other food in Sturgeon Bay. Again, much attention to our caravan of Mustangs. Many people pulled off the street into the Hardees lot just to look over the line up of cars. From there we went back to Algoma and our motels.

Once back at the motels, most of us cleaned up, rested a bit and got ready to go out for supper. We had reservations at the biggest hotel in Algoma, but still had to wait almost 2 hours to be seated. (they never had a group of 21 before) It wasn't too bad though. We shot pool, the bull and had a drink or two.

Sunday before leaving Algoma, we went on an interesting tour of the Von Steil winery. Once on the road back to Beer City we stopped for cheese and later for a much needed Brunch. Back in Milwaukee at around 3:00 P.M. it was almost sad to say goodbye to our fellow Mustanger tripgoers. It is hard to put into words the good times that we have shared on the last two trips. We can only hope that our enthusiasm will rub off on some of our fellow members, so that they too can sample the enjoyment.

Just a few things before signing off for the month. Don't forget, if you get a renewal statement from the Mustang Club of America, your dues are paid through our regional. Give the statement to Bob Wroblewski or Myself, or mail it if you can't make the meetings. In most cases we will notify you before the national does. Next, I am going to ask for much needed help in organizing, editing and getting this damn newsletter out in time. So all you talented volunteers get ready to grab a piece of the action at the next meeting. With enough people helping, we can get it out without being an anchor on anyones neck. Thanks much!

Don't forget, the next meeting will be on Monday October 27th at 7:30 P.M. The place is the same. Wauwatosa Savings and Loans Tri-City office at 27th and College Ave. See you then.

Keep on 'stangin'

Dick Doria

Classifieds

FOR SALE - 66 black fbk.rear seat, 66 grille, 66 doors, hubcaps, windsheld and dash. 67 grille, dash and gauges, dash pad-black, doors and black door panels 66 red coupe back seat. Much more! Call Pat (414) 545-0798

For Sale - Pair of nice condition 1966 blue on blue front seats. Dick (414) 761-2267